

Sent: 11 October 2017 11:56
To: Thuaire, Charles
Subject: 2017/0969/P

dear Sir,

I am writing to you with regards with planning application - 2017/0969/P. I hope it is not too late but I was not aware of this planning application before.

If possible could you please add to the file that as a mother of three young children I strongly disagree with those 4 antennas and 6 amplifier radio units? It is located very close to so many schools: St Anthony (where I have one boy), Devonshire House, Fitzjohn school, North bridge House to name only the closest ones. It is the health of hundreds of children that we are putting at risk with those antennas. We do not know for sure what will be the consequences for their health but in doubt I think we should limit their exposition to the radiation.

Personally I have a very good signal with my phone in Hampstead and i am not sure we need additional antennas.

In addition, we also need to keep in mind that those children already go to schools in the most polluted streets of Hampstead as Fitzjohn avenue and Rosslyn Hill are just a catastrophe in terms of car emissions. Do we really need to add that on the list of things they will be exposed to? what are we going to say to them if they have any health issue in the future?

best regards Delphine Rech 37 Ranulf Road, Nw2 2BS London From: Caterina Rosso
Sent: 12 October 2017 11:29

To: Planning Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P

Dear Mr Thuaire

I write to you as it has come to my attention that Camden council has received an application from a telecommunications company to instal telephone masts in Henderson court on Fitzjohn's avenue.

This is only a few metres away from st Anthony's school and Fitzjohn's primary school and only a few hundred metres away from many many other schools in the area.

There is strong evidence that radiation from these masts is damaging and I think it would be very irresponsible to subject children in the area to this. Some might say the link is not proven, but I would not want to take the gamble with my children.

As a mother of three children in Hampstead schools I am very concerned.

Can you please add my complaint to your system and let me know if you have any insight into this and when is the Council planning to make a decision?

Thank you in advance Kind regards Caterina Rosso Sent from my iPhone From: Sarah Eneberi

Sent: 12 October 2017 11:53

To: Planning Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P

Dear Mr Thuaire,

The above planning application to place a phone mast at Henderson Court, Fitzjohn's Avenue Hampstead has just come to my attention.

I would in the strongest terms urge Camden Council to reject the application because of the high density residential nature of the area and its proximity to so many schools.

The safety issues surrounding these masts are still a cause for concern. To erect a mast in this location which is unique because it has such a high proportion of schools surrounding it would be dangerous long term to residents and children alike.

Should you require any further input from me I shall gladly provide it. In the meantime I look forward to hearing from you that the application has been rejected.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Eneberi

From: Val Fishman

Sent: 12 October 2017 11:56

 To:
 Planning

 Subject:
 Ref 2017/0969/P

FAO Charles Thuaire

Dear Sir,

I would like to formally complain about the above planning application (installation of a phone mast). I strongly object to this on the grounds of the health risks this would expose locals to, in particular a number of young children attending the neighbouring schools (I personally have two children in St Anthony's Preparatory school).

I would be glad if you could register my objection and keep me updated on the final decision made.

Kind regards

Valeria Fishman

From: Sofia Soromenho-Ramos Sent: 12 October 2017 12:24

To: Planning Subject: Planning Ref 2017/0969/P

Dear Mr. Charles Thuaire,

I understand you are a senior planner involved in the decision of whether or not to install a phone mast in Henderson Court on Fitzjohn's Avenue.

This location is right in the middle of one of the greatest concentration of primary schools in London, both state and private. Therefore, we are firmly opposed to the installation of a phone mast in Henderson Court. We believe it would be an irresponsible error.

The research on the dangers of phone masts suggests that there is a danger of radiation exposure. While some argue that the link is not proven, our position is that it is better to be safe than sorry, and in particular, it is important to keep in mind the safety of the most vulnerable among us - children.

We hope you that you will take our concerns into account. They are shared with many other residents and parents of children in the area.

With best regards,

Sofia Soromenho-Ramos and Andreas Billmeier 10 Huson Close London NW3 3JW
 From:
 Lareina Wujanto

 Sent:
 12 October 2017 12:52

To: Planning
Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P

Dear Mr Thuaire

I am writing to express concern regarding an application that Camden council has received from a telecommunications company regarding installation of telephone masts in Henderson court on Fitzjohn's avenue.

As a mother and a doctor, I believe there is strong evidence from many journals that radiation emitted from these masts is harmful and whilst some may debate these studies, I would say it is unethical to install such masts in the middle of an area where there are at least hundreds of schoolchildren. As a mother of a child in one of these Hampstead schools, I am hugely concerned.

I would be most grateful if you could register my complaint in the right direction.

Thank you very much.

Kind regards Lareina Wujanto

From:	Paromita Dey
Sent:	12 October 2017 12:54
To: Subject:	Planning 2017/0969/P
Subject.	2017/0909/F
Dear Mr.Thuaire	
	to understand that Camden Council has received an application from a ns company to install telephone masts in Henderson Court on Fitzjohn Avenue.
	ole of metres away from St.Anthony's and Fitzjohn Primary School. There are othered metres from the proposed site
	to allow an installation of this nature close to so many schools, given the health right say it is not proven, but i would not like to take this risk.
	boys in one of these schools, I strongly object to this application. Please can you a responses objecting to this request for planning permission.
Kind Regards,	

From: Helen Boulding

Sent: 12 October 2017 13:17

To: Planning Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P

FAO Charles Thuaire Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P

I have just been informed that a telephone mast is to be installed next to my son's school St Anthony's in Hampstead.

This cannot happen as this compromises the health and safety of all the children's schools in this area and there are many!!

These masts are known to cause health problems, one mainly being cancer.

Please can you confirm when this is planned for as we are keen to stop this happening at all costs!

You cannot as people in a position of responsibility who propose to put people health and safety first put one of these masts next to junior schools.

Would you put that next to your own child's school!?

Best Helen West

Sent from my iPhone

From: hena popat

Sent: 12 October 2017 13:19

To: Planning

Subject: Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P- phone mast, Henderson Court, Hampstead NW3

FAO: CHARLES THUAIRE

Hello Charles.

It has been brought to our attention that there is a planning application for the installation of a big phone mast in Henderson Court, Hampstead NW3.

As you are aware, there are several schools in the area especially St Anthony's boys and Fitzjohns primary schools which are right next to the installation site. We believe that phone masts and the radiation emitted can have adverse effects especially on children. As it is, there is so much traffic pollution and congestion in Hampstead and the children do not need further exposure to harmful substances. It will also cause further congestion and disruption in the area during installation.

We are strongly opposed to the installation of this phone mast.

Please see below for articles that support our case for adverse impact of phone masts:

http://wiredchild.org/component/content/article/46-hidden/77-phone-mast-studies.html

 $\underline{http://www.cancerresearchuk.org/about-cancer/causes-of-cancer/cancer-controversies/mobile-phones-wifi-and-power-lines}$

http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Mobile-phone-safety/Pages/QA.aspx

Thanks

Sent from my iPhone

Sent from my iPhone

From: Dietrich Hauptmeier
Sent: 12 October 2017 13:38

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Application Ref 2017/0969/P

Dear Mr. Thuaire,

We would like to object to Planning Application Ref 2017/0969/P for the Installation of 4 antennas and 6 amplifier radio units at Henderson Court 102, Fitzjohns Avenue. Our son Heinrich attends school next door at St. Anthony's Junior School. We consider it inappropriate for such equipment to be installed next to schools, exposing children to potentially harmful radiation.

Kind regards,

Dietrich Hauptmeier & Jialu Wang 30 Harberton Road London N19 3JR From: Sheila David

Sent: 12 October 2017 14:08

To: Planning Subject: Ref 2017/0969/P

To whom it may concern:

I am writing to complain against the proposed phone mast on Henderson Court.

I am aware that the scientific community have not been able to demonstrate whether or not phone masts do constitute a significant danger to children's health. My son goes to school in a building adjacent to the proposed mast. It is unacceptable to me that his health could be compromised.

We do not know what the long term effects of exposure to phone masts are. We should certainly not be setting them up near schools.

Please acknowledge receipt of this complaint.

Thank you

Sheila David.

Sent from my iPhone

From: Fishman, Robert (UK - London)

Sent: 12 October 2017 12:01

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Application

FAO Charles Thuaire

Dear Sir,

I would like to formally complain about the above planning application (installation of a phone mast). I strongly object to this on the grounds of the health risks this would expose locals to, in particular a number of young children attending the neighbouring schools (I personally have two children in St Anthony's Preparatory school).

I would be glad if you could register my objection and keep me updated on the final decision made.

Kind regards

Rob

Rob Fishman

Director | FA | Deloitte LLP



IMPORTANT NOTICE

This communication is from Deloitte LLP, a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales with registered number OC303675. Its registered office is 2 New Street Square, London EC4A 3BZ, United Kingdom. Deloitte LLP is the United Kingdom affiliate of Deloitte NWE LLP, a member firm of Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu Limited, a UK private company limited by guarantee ("DTTL"). DTTL and each of its member firms are legally separate and independent entities. DTTL and Deloitte NWE LLP do not provide services to clients. Please see www.deloitte.co.uk/about to learn more about our global network of member firms.

This communication contains information which is confidential and may also be privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended recipient(s), If you are not the intended recipient(s), please notify it.security.uk@deloitte.co.uk and destroy this message immediately. Email communications cannot be guaranteed to be secure or free from error or viruses. All emails sent to or from a @deloitte.co.uk email account are securely archived and stored by an external supplier within the European Union.

Deloitte LLP does not accept any liability for use of or reliance on the contents of this email by any person save by the intended recipient(s) to the extent agreed in a Deloitte LLP engagement contract.

Opinions, conclusions and other information in this email which have not been delivered by way of the business of Deloitte LLP are neither given nor endorsed by it.